Further afield

THE Parish Council continues to pursue the installation of Speed Indicator Devices.

Getting approval for this has not been a straightforward task, but the devices will be up and running as we get thego-ahead.

The Parish Council knows that residents are proud of their community and want Wingerworth to look as beautiful as it can. So, earlier this year we took the decision to bring back Woolley Moor Nurseries to revive our planters with beautiful floral displays. Over the years, we hope to bring in new displays and introduce more wildflower beds across our parks.

The Parish Council wants to thank everybody who plays their part in helping to keep our village clean and tidy – including John Matkin and the members of the Wingerworth Footpath Group – who volunteer hours of their time for the benefit of everybody else.

And finally...

THIS report brings the first year of this four-year term to a close and the opening of a new one.

Parish Council has said goodbye to a number of faces and welcomed new ones.

Craig Hodgson left the Parish Council in December, 2023, and we thank him for his service. Two new councillors have come on board in Coun Jan Murdoch and Coun Jill Baker.

The Parish Council has also said goodbye to a number of staff members including, Rose Wanders (Parish Hall administrator), Tracey Watts (caretaker/groundsman), Audrey Watts (cleaner) and Peter Leppard (locum Clerk). We owe them a great deal of thanks for all they have done for Wingerworth and we wish them well.

In return, we have welcomed to our team Colin Swindell (new permanent Clerk) and Pam Higgins (new Parish Hall administrator). And, of course, we still have Richard Fuller (caretaker/groundsman).

Wingerworth Parish Council is always working hard to improve our community, village and the facilities we have to offer. We will continue to do this in the year ahead.

Of course, we are always keen to hear your hopes and concerns for the Parish, so please get in touch.





Thanks to
everyone who
helps to keep
our beautiful
village looking
so neat and
tidy and also to
residents who
support all the
events
organised by
the Parish
Council

Dates for your diary

HERE are a few dates for our forthcoming 2024 events at Wingerworth Parish Hall:

Village Show - Saturday, 7th September.

Craft Fair - Saturday, 9th November.

Civic Service of Remembrance -Monday, 11th November.

Christmas Festival (lighting of the tree) - Friday, 6th December.

Parish Hall Bookings and Enquiries

If you wish to make a booking or have a general enquiry about rooms for hire, please contact the Parish Hall Administrator on **01246 938 108** or email **enquiries@wingerworthparishcouncil.gov.uk**

Our normal office hours are Monday to Friday 9am - 1pm. Hours may vary to suit some bookings.

Parish Council Enquiries

If you wish to contact the Clerk regarding Parish Council matters or services, please call 01246 938 108 or email clerk@wingerworthparishcouncil.gov.uk

The Parish Clerk works ad hoc hours Monday to Friday to suit the business of the Council. Emails are checked daily.



Wingerworth Parish council

Email: clerk@wingerworthparishcouncil.gov.uk Website: www.wingerworthparishcouncil.gov.uk